
COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS
Council - Decem ber  13, 2021

Com m it t ee of  t he Whole - January 10, 2022 at  9:30 a.m .

Deputy Mayor Gough opened up the meeting for Mayor Clarke, who recently underwent surgery. 
Deputy Gough sent out his condolences to Fire Chief Stong and his family, who lost his 
brother-in-law earlier this week. He also wished the residents of Ramara safe and happy holidays. 

MAYOR UPDATE

CAO UPDATE
Acting CAO Zach Drinkwalter also sent his Christmas wishes to the community and reminded 
residents that the Township Administration Building would be closed from noon on December 
24, 2021, to January 3, 2022. 

HARRINGTON WATER LINE EXTENSION
Council received a deputation from Dave Readman regarding the Harrington Water Line and staff 
will prepare a report to be brought forth to a future Committee of the Whole meeting. 

COUNTY MUNICIPAL COMPREHENSIVE REVIEW
Council received correspondence from a resident regarding removing natural areas of 
protection from the Ramara mapping. Council approved for staff to write a report on this 
information to get clarification of mapping created through the Simcoe County MCR Process. To 
learn more about the County of Simcoe Municipal Comprehensive Review (MCR), please visit 
simcoe.ca/mcr.

RAMARA RETIREMENT PARK
Council received a deputation from Al Soorty and John Romanov of Romanov Romanov 
Architects Inc. and Al Soorty Developments regarding a proposed Ramara Retirement Park. This 
project is still in the infancy stage and will require to go through the necessary planning and 
building requirements. To learn more about the project, please see the deputat ion. 

CHILDREN AT PLAY SIGNAGE 
Council approved to install Children at Play signage on each side of the hill near 4114 
Concession Road 12.

2022 BUDGET
Council approved the 2022 Budget for the amount of $29,314,610. Learn more about the 
budget at w w w.ramara.ca/budget. 

http://www.simcoe.ca/mcr
https://ramara.civicweb.net/document/57008/RAMARA%20RETIREMENT%20PARK%20-%20Executive%20Summary%20_%20Deman.pdf?handle=87064AE962324C7AA5504D00A4D86623
http://ramara.ca/budget


TWELVE DAYS OF GIVING
Council and Staff at the Township of Ramara want to wish everyone 
in Ramara a Happy and Safe holiday season whether it is celebrated 
with family together or apart.  The Township wants to remind 
residents to follow all health and safety guidelines and protocol  by 
limiting your close contacts, maintain physical distancing, and 
thinking of creative ways to celebrate the season virtually. 

Follow us on @Ramaratwp on Facebook, 
Instagram and Twitter first access to news 
and information. 

CONTACT US - MEDIA
Phone - 705-484-5374 ext. 322
Email - awatson@ramara.ca

Visit the Township website at 
www.ramara.ca for up to date information 
on changes to services and programs. 

HAVE A COMPLAINT? 
Submit it online using our 'Report 
a Concern' form at www.ramara.ca

SUBSCRIBE NOW 
Subscribe to get email updates on our News and Notices, 
Media Releases, Council Highlights, Monthly Ramara Bulletin, 
Community Events and more.  Subscribe now at 
subscribe.ramara.ca/ subscribe

Click  here for  t he fu ll Council Agenda and Minut es

County Council approved the $638 million budget for 2022 at the November 23, 2021, County 
Council meeting.  This budget focuses on resources necessary to maintain existing services, 
support continued pandemic recovery and address significant growth in the surrounding 
communities.  Learn more about it by viewing the County 2022 Budget Highlights. 

NO OVERNIGHT PARKING 
Starting November 15, 2021, on-street parking is prohibited on all 
Township roads between 12:00 a.m. and 7:00 a.m. until April 15, 2022, in 
accordance with By-law No. 2016.56. We ask that Ramara residents 
please advise overnight guests of this By-law during the winter months. 

COUNTY OF SIMCOE 2022 BUDGET

HAPPY HOLIDAYS
The Township of Ramara Council and staff want to wish everyone a 
safe and Happy Holidays.  This is a reminder that Township buildings 
will be closed from Friday, December 24th at noon to Monday, 
January 3, 2021 at 9:00 a.m.

RAMARA APPOINTS NEW CAO
The Township of Ramara is pleased to announce that Jessica Gunby will assume the role 
as Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) effective January 24th, 2022.    
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